
RCW 9.94A.7701  Legal financial obligations—Wage assignments—
Petition or motion.  A petition or motion seeking a mandatory wage 
assignment in a criminal action may be filed by the department or any 
obligee if the offender is more than thirty days past due in monthly 
payments in an amount equal to or greater than the amount payable for 
one month. The petition or motion shall include a sworn statement by 
the secretary or designee, or if filed solely by an obligee, by such 
obligee, stating the facts authorizing the issuance of the wage 
assignment order, including: (1) That the offender, stating his or her 
name and last known residence, is more than thirty days past due in 
payments in an amount equal to or greater than the amount payable for 
one month; (2) a description of the terms of the judgment and sentence 
and/or payment order requiring payment of a court-ordered legal 
financial obligation, the total amount remaining unpaid, and the 
amount past due; (3) the name and address of the offender's employer; 
(4) that notice by personal service, or any form of mail requiring a 
return receipt, has been provided to the offender at least fifteen 
days prior to the filing of a mandatory wage assignment, unless the 
judgment and sentence or the order for payment states that the 
department or obligee may seek a mandatory wage assignment without 
notice to the defendant. A copy of the judgment and sentence or 
payment order shall be attached to the petition or motion seeking the 
wage assignment.  [1989 c 252 § 9. Formerly RCW 9.94A.2001.]

Purpose—Prospective application—Effective dates—Severability—
1989 c 252: See notes following RCW 9.94A.030.
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